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St Barbara Limited (ASX: SBM) – Trading Halt 
Trading in the securities of St Barbara Limited (‘SBM’) will be halted at the request of SBM, pending the release 
of an announcement by SBM.  

Unless ASX decides otherwise, the securities will remain in trading halt until the earlier of:  

• the commencement of normal trading on Wednesday, 18 June 2025; or 

• the release of the announcement to the market. 

SBM’s request for a trading halt is attached below for the information of the market. 
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16 June 2025 

Dear Dale 
 
St Barbara Limited (ASX:SBM): Request for Trading Halt 

Pursuant to ASX Listing Rule 17.1, St Barbara Limited (the Company) requests the immediate implementation of 
a trading halt in its ordinary securities (ASX:SBM) to apply from the commencement of trading today, 16 June 2025.  

The Company provides the following information for the purpose of ASX Listing Rule 17.1: 

1. The trading halt is requested as the Company expects to make an announcement to ASX in connection 
with a reduction in Simberi FY25 production guidance following the substantial, albeit temporary, loss of 
ore production from Pigibo Central (one of two primary ore sources for June) following high rainfall events 
during the second phase of silt removal from this open pit recommenced this quarter (and the 
consequential revision required to guidance on All-In-Sustaining-Cost (AISC) arising from the lower ounce 
production); and an update on progress with the application for early renewal of the Simberi Mining Lease;  

2. The Company requests that the trading halt remains in place until the earlier of: 

a. The Company making an announcement to the market regarding the reduction in Simberi FY25 
production and AISC guidance as quantified by Management, and progress of the early renewal 
of the Simberi Mining Lease; and 

b. The commencement of trading on 17 June 2025. 

3. The Company is not aware of any reason why the trading halt should not be granted and of any other 
information necessary to inform the market about the trading halt. 

This announcement is authorised for release by the Company’s Chief Executive Officer. 

Please contact me if you require any further information concerning this request. 

Kind regards, 

Kylie Panckhurst 
General Counsel and Company Secretary 

St Barbara Limited 

 

mailto:dale.wang@asx.com.au
mailto:tradinghaltsmelbourne@asx.com.au

	th sbm
	2025.06.16_ASX Trading Halt Request_FINAL



